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o b e Gagnon - DNR, Nikie <nikie.gagnon@state.co.us>

Bennett Pit M-2001-038

1 message

Katie Keefe <KKeefe@adcogov.org> Tue, Apr 23, 2024 at 3:39 PM
To: "nikie.gagnon@state.co.us" <nikie.gagnon@state.co.us>
Cc: "amy.eschberger@state.co.us" <amy.eschberger@state.co.us>

Hi Nikie,

| just left you a voice mail regarding a resident’s (neighbor) questions concerning the Bennett Pit and the recent transfer of
ownership. Most of her questions are within the scope of DRMS regulations and permit, including the following:

1. Is the new owner, Martin Marietta, required to notify nearby property owners of the mine’s change in ownership? If
s0, is the type of natification specified? (County land use regulations do not require such).

2. There has been standing water in the bottom of the pit since last spring. Is this allowed per the DRMS permit?
(County CUP only requires mosquito control for accumulated water areas).

| can respond to the resident with your answers or if you prefer to contact her directly: Victoria Katchen at 303-489-5596

Also, Miles Buescher is no longer with the County and we have a new Environmental Compliance Specialist, Jaclyn
Gomez, staring tomorrow. Once she has completed the requisite MSHA training, | would love to coordinate a joint
inspection with you as she learns the “ropes”.

I look forward to hearing from you.

AN Rette Reef
Environmental Programs Manager, CEDD
v ADAMS COUNTY, COLORADO
4430 South Adams County Parkway, Suite W2000A
Brighton, CO 80601

0: 720.523.6986 | kkeefe@adcogov.org
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